
WATER PROBLEMS

IN BINFORD
On August 29th, students in

Binford Hall had no water, and
reported difficulties in flushing
the toilet and taking showers.

According to Suzanne Will-
iams in building maintenance,
the Binford resident advisor's
bathtub faucet would not shut
off. Building maintenence at

first thought that repairs would
take about thirty minutes, but
they soon found out that itwas a
more serious problem. In order
to fix the leak, they were forced
to turn off water throughout
Binford Hall for six hours.

TELECOMMUNICATION

INNOVATIONS
This year students can access

their Personal Security Codes or
PSC codes without the pound
button. Students now have the
choice of dialing either pound-2
or, now, 8-9.

According to Director ofTele-
communications Jim Luke, sev-
eral students were unable to use
their PSC code last year because
they could not dial the pound(#)-
2 combination required to access
it. He said that this is because
many phones have a redial but-
ton in the place of where the
pound button normally is lo-
cated.

? There willbe a retreat for
all organizational heads on Sep-
tember 3, 1994 at Hanging
Rock State Park.

? Senate executives met with
international students, Bonner
Scholars, and new students dur-
ing orientation to spark interest
in Senate for 1994-1995.

? Rich met with Administra-
tive council and discussed the
new parking policy. He rallied
for students to be able to park
in staff spaces from S pjn. to 5
a.m. Monday through Friday
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CONSTRUCTION

ON CAMPUS
Wonder what exactly all those

bulldozers on campus are doing?
According to building main-

tenance, the construction project
is putting ina water line that will
increase water pressure to sev-
eral buildings that have pressure
problems.

Low pressure causes prob-
lems with flushing several toi-
lets at one time, and also taking
showers at the same time. In-
creasing the water pressure
makes it easier and more effi-

cient to use the rest room.
The water line willexpand the

length of campus, from the
apartments all the way past New
Garden Hall and Dana Audito-
rium to Friendly Avenue.

The water line will take ap-
proximately two to three more
weeks to complete.

VOICE MAIL

STILL AVAILABLE
According to JimLuke, direc-

tor of telecommunications, a few
voice mail accounts are still
available.

This year, voice mail has
double the storage space it had
last year. According to Luke, the
service has become very popu-
lar, as telecommunications has
already sold about three times as
much voice mail as last year.

Telecommunications has sold
approximately one hundred ac-
counts to date, and can still sell
an indefinate number. There is
no "number" limit, only a limit

of hard-drive space. Luke will
determine when the hard-drive
is full, and then willstop selling
the accounts.

KANNENBERG
Continud from page 1

"After graduation, I worked at

the University of North Carolina
researching drinking and driving
and its effects. The University's
research went to help North
Carolina's state agencies and other
state agencies as well," she said.

Venturing overseas, Catherine
next took a teaching position with
University of Maryland's United
States military program. In places
like Germany, Italy, and Asia, she
taught psychology to men and
women in the military who were
interested in furthering their edu-
cation while overseas on duty.

After three years of teaching
with that program, she became the
program's regional director, but
after three years, she came back to
the United States.

and integrity, and the students
seem really genuine," she said.
Wanting to teach at a small, lib-
eral arts school, Catherine finds
Guilford to possess strong aca-
demic rigor in addition to the
strong emphasis placed on actual
teaching.

"One of the things I like about
Guilford is the importance they
place on teaching; whereas, at a
larger school, professors would be
more concerned about research
work," she said.

Catherine integrates her faith
in teaching in her General Psy-
chology and Introduction to Clini-
cal Psychology classes. Here she
develops her personal teaching

style. "Inall my classes, whether
they are lecture or seminar-style

Last year Catherine divided her

time teaching classes at North

classes, I try to get as much ac-
tive participation as possible. I
find my students to be more
highly motivated than average,"
she said.

Completing her undergraduate
work at the University of North
Carolina at Chapel Hill,
Catherine's career plans did not
always include teaching psychol-
ogy.

"Ialways knew I wanted to be
a psychologist but I didn't have
any specific career goals in that
field Hie teaching came as a sur-
prise. Fm a shy person, but I dis-
covered I loved teaching and
learned to overcome the stage
fright because Ireally liked what
Iwas talking about," she said. Be-
fore Catherine made this discov-
ery, however, she worked for two
years doing highway safety re-
search work.
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"How old do you think this tree is? "

Gene Hill,asks his son McNeal, about one ofthe
chopped down trees between Founders and Hege-Cox. Gene and McNeal are the
father and brother, respectively, offirst-year student Joanna Hill

Daphne
Lewis

Carolina Central, Elon Colege, and
UNC-Chapel Hill, where she also
received her Ph.D. in experimen-
tal psychology with a clinical mi-
nor. Although her job a Guilford
is designed as a one-year posisdon,
Catherine says she would like to

stay longer.
Tm hoping the position willde-

velop into something more perma-
nent Iwould like to develop more
courses in the future, in addition
to possibly getting involved with
the study abroad programs. I am
also interested in participating in
some of the campus activities," she
said. Livingon the Guilford cam-
pus by the lake, Catherine de-
scribes herself as an athelete, as her
main interests include running,
cycling, playing tennis and volley-
ball. She also enjoys cooking and
playing with her new dog.

/ Senate

ELECTIONS FOR RESIDENCE HALL, DAY-
STUDENT, AND CLASS REPRESENTATIVES

TO THE GUILFORD COLLEGE COMMU-
NITY SENATE WILL BE HELD ON THURS-
DAY, SEPTEMBER BTH. BALLOTS MAY

BE CAST IN FOUNDERS HALLLOBBY

FROM 7:30 AM UNTIL 7:30 PM.

and on the weekends.
? We are planning a retreat for

all senators soon after the first
Senate meeting so that we can
get to know each other and fo-
cus on goals for the year.

DATES
? Brian Burton will have a

meeting with all organizational
Treasurers on September 4 from
7:30 to 8:30 pjn.

? Senate elections forresiden-
tial halls, day students, and class
representatives willbe on Sep-
tember 8, from 7:30 ajn. to 7:30
pjn.

? On September 12, appoint-
ments to Senate willbe an-
nounced.

? On September 14, willoc-
cur the first Senate meeting.

? In the first week of Septem-
ber, all organizational accounts
willbe activated.
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